July 22, 1987
306th Bombardment Group Association
Russell A. Strong. Secretary
2041 Hillsdale
Kalamazoo, lMichigan 49007

Dear Sir,

Thank you for sending the 1986 Directory of the 306th Bomb

Group Historical Association. Four members of my B-17 crew
were listed. At this mement I don' know the whereasouts of
any other 306th veterans.

T was a radio operator on a B-17 crew with the 367th Squad-

ron of the 306th Group. My pilot was Dinwiddie Fuhrmeister,

my navigator was Arthur F. Titus, my ball turret gunner was
Owen K. Nabors, and my engineer was O,F. Harvey, dJr. Din-
widdie Fuhrmeister became the cormander of our squadron and

on October 1hth, 1943 our crew was split up to fly the Schwein-
furt mission. I was shot down on the mission and ended up a
P.0.W. in Stalag XVIIB near Krems, Austria.

T am enclosing a check for $10.00. Thank you again for pro-
viding names and addresses of the 367th squadron. I plan to
get in touch with my crew.

2,20 Union, N.E.
CGrand Rapids, Michigan 49505



